
 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ref: PL17.244154 

 

The submissions on this file including those lodged in response to the 

Board’s March 4th and April 13th, 2015 invitations to parties to comment, the 

Inspector's report on PL17.241533, and the Inspector’s addendum report 

under PL17.244154, were considered at a further Board meeting of all 

available Board Members held on September 2nd, 2015.  

 

The Board was satisfied that it was appropriate to deal with the file at a 

meeting of all available Board Members.  

 

The Board decided unanimously to grant permission for the proposed 

development.  

 

 

Board Member: ___________________  Date: September 2nd, 2015 

   Nicholas Mulcahy 
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